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CALL TO ORDER

The Chair, Stephen Rapundalo, called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. in the 3rd 

Floor Conference Room of the Guy C. Larcom Jr. Municipal Building. City Clerk 

Jacqueline Beaudry, Deputy Treasurer Mike Pettigrew, Sgt. Bob Pfannes of the Ann 

Arbor Police Department and Lyn Badalamenti from the City Clerk's Office were in 

attendance.

Mike Anglin and Stephen RapundaloPresent: 2 - 

Tony DerezinskiAbsent: 1 - 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

A motion was made by Councilmember Anglin, seconded by Councilmember 

Rapundalo, that the Agenda be Approved as presented. On a voice vote, the 

Chair declared the motion carried.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

11-0125 Council Liquor License Review Committee - December 3, 2010

A motion was made by Councilmember Anglin, seconded by Councilmember 

Rapundalo, that the Minutes be Approved by the Commission and forwarded to 

the City Council by 2/7/2011. On a voice vote, the Chair declared the motion 

carried.

OLD BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS
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Annual Liquor License Renewals

City Clerk Jacqueline Beaudry and Lyn Badalamenti of the City Clerk's Office 

reviewed with the committee the current status of the annual license renewals. Ms. 

Badalamenti noted that the City Treasurer had listed 11 licensees who were in 

arrears with personal property taxes. Deputy Treasurer Mike Pettigrew stated that the 

City Treasurer was recommending that those licensees be considered for 

non-renewal unless payment is made. 

The committee directed the City Clerk to send the 11 licensees with personal 

property tax delinquencies a certified letter giving 30 days to make payment before 

further action by the committee would be considered. 

Three businesses, Studio 4; The Fifth Quarter; and The Blue Leprechaun were 

identified as having possible nuisance cases pending in the City Attorney's Office or 

other Police or liquor control violations. It was determined that renewal letters would 

not be sent to these licensees at this time. 

The committee authorized the Clerk's Office to send renewal letters to all other 

licensees not otherwise identified by the City Treasurer or the Police Department and 

who had no staff objections, except for those licensees who had not yet applied for 

annual renewal.

Review 2011 Calendar

The committee reviewed the schedule of meetings for 2011. It was decided to 

change the dates to the second Friday of each month at 3:00 p.m.

INFORMATION/UPCOMING BUSINESS

ADJOURNMENT

Seeing no further business before the committee, the chair called the meeting 

adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
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